
REGULAR SESSION THURSDAY MARCH 27, 2008 

The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 

following members present: Mike Adelman, absent, Gary W. Bauer, Ralph A. Fegley.  

 

Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the March 25, 2008         

meeting(s) were presented to the Board.  Ralph A. Fegley made the motion to waive the reading of the 

minutes of the March 25, 2008 meeting(s) and approve as presented.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion. 

Voting was as follows: 

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

08-106 

 

IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUESTS FOR EXPENDITURE OF OVER $500.00 

SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD MARCH 27, 2008 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, requests for expenditures of over $500.00 have been submitted for approval by the Board of 

Huron County Commissioners as follows: 

 

Huron County Department of Job & Family Services 

Speedway Super America Fuel Only Cards in $10.00 increments  $14,400.00 

 

Miscellaneous      

Prestige Office Equipment, LLC  16 Typewriter at various locations             $   672.00   now 

therefore  

  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 

expenditure of over $500.00 as listed above;                                                                                and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

08-107 

 

IN THE MATTER OF DECLARING AN EMERGENCY IN HURON COUNTY, OHIO 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, Huron County, City of Bellevue, Ohio has sustained flooding;                                            

and 

 

WHEREAS, during the days of March 19, 2008 to the present, Huron County, Ohio received large 

amounts of rain, snow melt, and flooding which caused damage to numerous homes, businesses, and 

streets and roadways;                                                                    now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners in accordance with the countywide 

emergency management plan does hereby declare that a state of emergency exists in the county and does 

hereby invoke and declare those portions of the Ohio Revised Code which are applicable to the conditions 

and have caused the issuance of this resolution to be in full force and effect in the county for the exercise 
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of all necessary emergency authority for protection of the lives and property of the people of Huron 

County;                                                                                                                               and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that reference is hereby made to all appropriate laws, statutes, ordinances, and 

resolutions and particularly to Chapter 5502 of the Ohio Revised Code;                          and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

IN THE MATTER OF TRAVEL 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved to approve the following travel request this day. Gary W. Bauer seconded the 

motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

Cheryl Nolan, Commissioners’ Office, on April 4, 2008, to Columbus, Ohio, for CCC/ESAO Executive 

Board meeting. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF REQUEST FOR LEAVE 

Gary Ousley/Dog Warden’s Office/sick/ 1:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. March 31, 2008;12:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

April 7, 2008 

 

SIGNINGS 

Mr. Lon Burton 

Mechanic 

Huron County Garage 

255 Shady Lane Drive 

Norwalk, Ohio 44857 

 

Dear Mr. Burton: 

 

Two separate incidents involving the green Dodge truck that is used for snow plowing have come to our 

attention.  One reports that the truck was found to be three (3) quarts low of oil on March 7, 2008, and the 

other reports that the same truck was found to be completely without brake fluid on March 22, 2008.   

These reports, if substantiated, are very serious. 

 

The purpose of this letter is to notify you that a hearing will be held on Tuesday morning, April 1, 2008, at 

11:30 a.m., at the office of the Board of Huron County Commissioners at 180 Milan Avenue, Norwalk, 

Ohio.  You are invited and encouraged to introduce testimony, evidence, and any information pertaining to 

the above allegations that will explain your position.  You may be accompanied by one (1) other employee 

or a non-employee representative during this meeting.  

 

If disciplinary action is warranted subsequent to this hearing, you will be advised in writing of the reasons 

for the action, affirmation of the charges, and the specific discipline to be imposed.   Disciplinary action 

may be appealed through Section 9.1, “Complaint Procedure,” of the Huron County Personnel Policy 

Manual. 

 

Sincerely, 

Huron County Commissioners Mike Adelman, Gary W. Bauer, Ralph A. Fegley 
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Administrator/Clerk’s Report 

 

1) Buildings & Grounds request from Susan Hazel in regards to the repair patched area of the tile 

floor on the courthouse first floor hallway.  Mr. Fegley explained how this can be fixed, and 

stated that he will speak to Pete Welch to see where this project is.  

2) Discussed the status in regards to additional shelving request from Susan Hazel, Clerk of 

Courts for the basement of the Treasurer’s Office.  The board agreed that this would stay on 

hold for the present time until the rest of the energy project is finished.  Ms. Nolan to inform 

Ms. Hazel of this decision. 

3) The request from IPS to reclaim the refrigerant from the AC units is not approve for IPS to do, 

Royal Chisholm should be able to do this work 

 

At 9:30 a.m. no public comment. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Gary Bauer reported on the meetings that he had attended this week including the township trustee 

meetings along with a meeting held in Fremont in regards to wind energy.  Mr. Bauer stated that it was an 

interesting meeting.  Mr. Bauer stated that there were questions as to the noise factor, and it was stated that 

they are not a problem today.   

 

Ralph Fegley discussed the tax abatement meetings that he attended.  Mr. Fegley discussed the Fetzer 

abatement and the fact that he now has 70 employees and is doing very well.   Mr. Fegley stated that they 

are going to start the sewer lines at Shady Lane and is going to talk to them about the storm water 

connections as well.  Will get a quote and bring to the meeting on Tuesday.  Discussed the grinder as well. 

  

At 9:50 a.m. the board recessed 

 

At 10:00 a.m. Lowell Etzler, DJFS Interim Director, came before the board to present a report on DJFS 

department.  Mr. Etzler stated that they are still making changes within the agency.  Explained these 

changes and how they are more user friendly to the public needing services.  Changed cell phone service 

that will work throughout the county discussed the computer changes that were made as well. Mr. Etzler 

stated that they have not replaced the child support administrator at this time, but are in the process of 

doing so.  Mr. Etzler also discussed the size of the One Stop service area which needs to be larger to be 

more customer friendly, and also discussed the trainings will start in April for managers and supervisors 

which will be administered by EHOVE.  Mr. Etzler explained a test that was given to the managers and 

supervisors to tell where their strengths and weaknesses are at.  Stated that the employees were very honest 

and the test was very good.  Mr. Etzler stated that these are dollars well spent and the department will reap 

some harvest from this.  Employees have been very receptive to this training.  Recently have upgraded all 

the computers and are using the old computers for the job store and the GED program.  Mr. Etzler also 

discussed the vehicles and the fact that they are getting a better handle on the service of the vehicles.   

They are in the process of installing a new phone system which will be complete at the end of April as the 

old system can no longer be repaired.  Boiler replacement was another topic of discussion, as a boiler went 

out  which fortunately was still under warranty.  Mr. Etzler stated that it was not plumbed correctly when 

originally installed, and also stated that they are installing a water heater so they don’t have to run a boiler 

all summer long.  At the conclusion of this report Mr. Etzler explained the need to enter into a sub 

recipient agreement.  If this is not signed DJFS does not get any money from the state, and at this point 

referred to next year’s budget, Mr. Etzler stated that he is hoping to get the same amount as this year but 

feels there may be a cut in funding.  State is looking at cutting 307 employees at the state level.  Also the 

youth contract will be coming along which includes four counties.  Mr. Bauer stated that he is impressed 

with the continued upgrading to improve services for the public at the department.   

 

At 10:45 a.m.   Ralph A. Fegley moved to adjourn.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The meeting 

stood adjourned. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF OPEN SESSION 

 

The Huron County Commissioners hereby attest that all actions and deliberations of the Board legally 

required to be public were conducted in an open session on this date and that the foregoing minutes 
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represent the official action of the Board. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 

 

The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken 

by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on March 27, 2008.                

 

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 

meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.    

 

 

 

Signatures on File.  

 


